
UNITED STATES 
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION 

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20555-0001 
 

July 5, 2017 
 
Ms. Jeanette Amstutz 
NorStates Wealth Management 
Trust and Operations Administrator 
5384 Grand Avenue 
Gurnee, IL  60031 

 
SUBJECT: RESPONSE TO JUNE 27, 2017 REQUEST FOR DISBURSEMENT OF 

FUNDS FROM FMRI’s DECOMMISSIONING TRUST 
 

Dear Ms. Amstutz: 
 
By letter dated June 27, 2017, FMRI requested that the amount of $61,325.00 associated with 
American Waste Management Services, Inc. (AWMSI), invoice number 175033, be paid to: 

 
American Waste Management Services, Inc. 
P.O. Box 1406 
Youngstown, OH 44501-1406 
Telephone: 330-856-8839 
E-Mail: bbronson@avalonholdings.com 
Contact Person: Bunny Bronson 
Method of Payment: Check 

 
The U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) confirms the accuracy of the 
information and the appropriateness of the billing before issuing you instructions in 
accordance with the following condition of the FMRI Decommissioning Trust Agreement, 
dated November 18, 2003: 

 
In addition, the Trustee shall make payments from the Fund, as the NRC shall 
direct, in writing, to provide for payment of the costs of required activities covered 
by this Agreement.  The Trustee shall make payments to the Grantor or other 
persons as specified by the NRC from the Fund for expenditures for required 
activities in such amounts as the NRC shall direct in writing.   
 

By this letter, the NRC is confirming that the invoice, information, and certification provided by 
FMRI are for the shipment of eleven intermodal containers of WIP material during the month of 
June 2017 and that this this information is accurate and billing is appropriate.  Therefore, 
consistent with the FMRI Decommissioning Trust, the NRC directs that a check for $61,325.00 
be issued to AWMSI.  Please e-mail Mr. Greg Chapman of the NRC and Ms. Bunny Bronson 
when the check to AWMSI is transmitted.  Mr. Chapman’s e-mail address is 
Gregory.Chapman@nrc.gov and Ms. Bronson’s e-mail address is 
bbronson@avalonholdings.com. 
 
In accordance with 10 CFR 2.390 of the NRC’s “Agency Rules of Practice and Procedure,” a 
copy of this letter will be available electronically for public inspection in the NRC Public 
Document Room or from the Publicly Available Records component of the Agencywide 
Documents Access and Management System (ADAMS).  ADAMS is accessible from the NRC 
Web site at http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/adams.html.  
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Please contact Mr. Greg Chapman if you have any questions concerning the above.  He can be 
reached at (301) 415-8718 or via e-mail at the address noted above. 
 
      Sincerely, 
 
      /RA/ 
 
 

Stephen Koenick, Chief 
      Materials Decommissioning Branch 
      Division of Decommissioning, Uranium Recovery, 

  and Waste Programs 
Office of Nuclear Material Safety 
  and Safeguards 

 
Docket No. 040-7580 
License No. SMB-911 
 
cc: Robert Compernolle, FMRI  
 Pam Dizikes, Oklahoma Department  

  of Environmental Quality 
Richard Gladstein, U.S. Department of Justice
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